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March 6th, 2025 

 

Honorable Tyisha Walker-Myers 

President of the Board of Alders 

165 Church Street 

New Haven, CT 06510 

 

Dear President Walker-Myers, 

 

The Town Green District anticipates holding the New Haven Night Market – 9th Square 

Neighborhood on May 16th with a rain date of May 17th and an additional rain date of May 23rd. 

The Night Market expects high pedestrian traffic, with vendors staged on Orange Street from 

Court Street to George Street. The Town Green District is requesting the closure of Orange 

Street between Chapel Street and George Street and the closure of Crown Street between State 

Street and Church Street. Additionally, the closure of Orange Street between Court Street and 

Chapel Street is requested. To ensure pedestrian safety, the Town Green District shall request the 

presence of a Crossing Guard or Police Officer at the intersection of Orange Street and Chapel 

Street.  The timing of these closures will vary based upon setup needs but will work to maintain 

local access to garages and key locations until the start of the pedestrian traffic at 4pm. 

 

The application requires full Board of Alder approval for this closure, and I therefore request 

your consideration of the request. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Rebecca Bombero 

Deputy Chief Administrative Officer  

 


